30 October 2000

The Secretary,

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small

   Business and Education Legislation Committee

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT  2600

Dear Sir,

Australian Research Council Bill 2000

The Australian Academy of Science has for some years emphasised the need for the new ARC structure to be more independent of Ministerial control than its predecessor, and with control of its own administration.  

The Academy considers the reforms are needed to allocate research funds expertly and independently, and to enhance ARC’s capacity to advise government and the community.  However, additional funding along the lines recommended by the Chief Scientist, Dr Robin Batterham and by the Innovation Summit Implementation Group (ISIG) is needed if these benefits are these benefits are to be realised.

The Academy is concerned that under subsection 52(4) the Minister is able to make decisions on particular grant proposals without regard to the advice of the ARC.  The Academy has some concerns about any compromise to the independence of the peer review process of excellence implied by this.  The Academy supports the awarding of grants on the basis of peer review and questions the need for Ministerial involvement at this level of decision making. 

The Academy supports the appointment of six program managers, to oversee the conduct of the peer review process, among other roles. 

Since the ARC is the main funder in Australia of quality basic research, part of the essential infrastructure for innovation, it is important that the separation of funding into “discovery” and “linkage” components does not exacerbate the shortage of funds for basic research.

We are concerned that there have been delays in getting the new structure up and running for 2001, particularly in the appointment of Panels.

Yours sincerely,

John W White

Secretary, Science Policy

